
Chief,  
 
I would like to take the opportunity to commend a member of the civilian community for going above 
and beyond in reference to case #2022-6683. At approximately 2315 hrs. on 09/26/2022 Nadia Dilworth 
was driving on Monument when she observed a very small child riding his bicycle on the road 
unattended.  She immediately took possession of the child for his safety and contacted 911.  Responding 
units met her at Hancock park where she had the child warming up in her car.  The child had no shoes on 
and appeared very cold.  As we were making notifications and taking custody of the child, Nadia 
informed us the child was wet from urinating on himself. While we were waiting for MDCPS personnel 
to arrive on scene Dilworth came back with a diaper and changed the toddler so he would be dry.  She 
also asked us if she could bring back some food for him.  Ms. Dilworth went way above and beyond what 
a normal citizen normally contributes to a call. Her quick actions were instrumental in ensuring the child 
was not hit by a car or even worse possibly abducted. Due to the caring attitude of Dilworth we were 
able to come to a successful resolution and ensure no harm came to the child.  Her actions reflect 
greatly upon herself as a member of our community. Her phone number is 601-874-1457 in case we 
want to reach out to her. Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 
 

Capt. Brett Moyer 
edward SHIFT commander/Bomb Technician 
Tupelo Police Dept. 
400 N. Front St. Tupelo, MS. 38801 

 

 


